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To the resident/business owner at this address 

 

 

Thomas Bokeloh 

Kenmerk: 

20231018 pd/TB 

Datum: 

14 November 2023 

Subject: Restart of building work on Kunstbrug 

 

 

 

 

Dear resident, business owner or other interested party, 

 

In May 2023, work on the construction of the ‘Kunstbrug’ across de Boelegracht was started. Unfortunately, 

the activities had to be suspended in the summer, due to unforeseen circumstances that arose after the 

foundations had been laid. Further surveys were necessary before the remaining work could be carried out. In 

this letter, you will read more about the updated plans for the building work. 

 
Reasons for the activities 
The Kunstbrug is a gift from the Development Combination Zuidschans, which has realised several homes in 
your neighbourhood in recent years. To place the Kunstbrug, an abutment must be created to support the 
bridge on the southern side of the canal. On the northern side, an abutment had already been constructed 
previously.  
 
Building works and planning 
In the meantime, work on the southern abutment has been resumed. Over the coming months, the following 
activities will be carried out: 
- restoration of the embankment protections 
- applying concrete and masonry onto the foundation 
- tidying up the terrain and constructing a connection to the footpath 
- planting vegetation 
 
The work will mostly be carried out on weekdays between 7:00 am and 4:00 pm. Occasionally, we may have to 
work outside of these hours. We will only do this if absolutely necessary. 
We expect to complete the work on the abutment by the end of February 2024. At that point, the bridge can 
be placed. This is due to happen in May 2024. 
 

Questions and more information 

Do you have any questions relating to this letter? Then you can reach us via www.zuidas.nl/contact or by 

telephone: 0800-5065. Our Information Centre in the WTC building (59 Strawinskylaan) is also open every 

Monday to Thursday between 10:00 am and 4:00 pm. Via our website, you can register for the Zuidas 

newsletter and sign up for the monthly guided tours. 

 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Thomas Bokeloh  

Stakeholder manager Zuidas 
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